
 

  

  

 

Well done Mayor Justin Lester say the 

community housing sector 
   

23 February 2017 

 
The community housing sector welcome the announcement by Wellington Mayor Justin Lester to 

increase the number of affordable and social homes in Wellington. 
“We congratulate Wellington Council on their announcement to build 750 units of social and 

affordable homes,” says Community Housing Aotearoa Chief Executive, Scott Figenshow.  “We 

are pleased to participate in the Mayors Housing Task Force and look forward to working through 

the delivery partnerships in that forum that will activate this supply across the range of housing 

needed – across the housing continuum.” 

  

“Wellington is facing some real housing constraints that are also affecting other areas in the 

region such as the Kapiti Coast and the Hutt Valley. Justin Lester’s new council shows real 

leadership and vision in tackling these issues now, before it gets to the same state as the housing 

situation in Auckland.” 

  

The 750 units of social and affordable homes will be built in Wellington over the next three years, 

including at the Arlington site at the top of Taranaki street, and several others around the city. 

  

“Targeting homes to be affordable for people on low to median incomes will meet the need for 

increased assisted rental and assisted ownership opportunities for Wellingtonians not currently 

able to get into social housing, and who pay more than 30% of their income on rent.” 

  

The assisted housing area is one that local authorities and community housing organisations are 

seeing an increased demand for. “There needs to be more housing choices for this group so that 

we don’t find them living in garages in another three years, as we have in Auckland.” 

  

Wellington City Council have shown their continued commitment to all Wellingtonians becoming 

well-housed through further development and delivery of social and affordable housing, Scott 

Figenshow comments. “Community housing organisations and developers will be keen to 

collaborate with them.” 
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Contact: 

Angie Cairncross - communications co-ordinator 027 535 7794 comms@communityhousing.org.nz 
Scott Figenshow - CEO 021 061 9664  director@communityhousing.org.nz 

 

Community Housing Aotearoa exists to make sure every New Zealander is well housed with a 

clean, safe and warm place to live in while they fulfill their human potential.  

 

We are the umbrella organisation for over 100 non-profit groups, like Habitat for Humanity, who are 

building and managing affordable housing for under-served parts of our population. We play an 

advocacy and stewardship role by promoting standards, best practices, resources and policy 

guidelines for our members and other stakeholders. 

  

Ultimately, we want to demonstrate that non-profit housing is a critical element alongside private 

and government owned housing. No one alone can do it. We need all three housing pillars to 

achieve our ambition of providing every New Zealander with a home that fits their needs and 

means, as a basic human right. As a country - this will make us better and stronger.  
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